




with industry input over the years, and used across the industry for small use customers, are more 

than adequate. Introducing new Western Power's standard contract varieties, based on NEM 

distributor structure, would be inappropriate for WEM operations. 

On page 21 the question is posed as to whether supply contracts should allow parties to contract 

away from the default liability established under the NEL. Perth Energy notes that there are 

potentially unequal negotiating positions between Western Power and its customers and therefore 

we do not consider that contracting out of the NEL liabilities should be allowed. 

Section 4.2.4 discusses liabilities under the distributor-customer contract. Western Power is part of 

the supply chain that comprises central generation, networks and retailers. Customers also have the 

option to self-generate a portion of their supply and, with batteries, may have the potential within a 

few years to rely solely on self-generation. As part of a competitive supply chain Western Power 

should now be taking its fair share of the commercial risk rather than expecting the retailer to carry 

all of this. In the event of a commercial customer failing to pay, due to liquidation of the business, 

Western Power should carry any loss arising in its distributer-customer contract. However, it must 

be noted that a distributor-customer contract in no way should override the retailer reference 

requirement discussed above but should incorporate this requirement in the contracting process. 

In section 6.2.1 it is proposed that retailers and the distributor should use their best endeavours to 

provide or make available to the other (at no cost and in a timely manner) information or 

documentation that the other reasonably requires to carry out its obligations. Perth Energy notes 

that limitations have been placed on the number of meter data requests that Western Power will 

process each day. Limitations have also been placed on the number of churns and not allowing 

customers to churn if they are in debt to the incumbent retailer. It is critical that Western Power 

invests sufficient resources to meet this best endeavours obligation and that such limits are 

minimised. 

Perth Energy would be happy to discuss any of these matters with representatives of the PUO should 

you wish to do so. 

Yours faithfully 

Andrew Rowe 

Chief Executive Officer 


